TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES
Regular Town Council Meeting
November 10, 2020

Council Members:   Mayor Paige, CM Reams, VM Moss, CM Jones, CM Baker

Council Members Absent:  CM Tyree, CM Harris

Others Consultant Carney, Clerk Reams, Wilbert Dean, Joi Goodman

Call to Order at 7:00  p.m.

Open the Meeting:   The meeting was held at 1030 Main Street, Dillwyn, VA (Town Hall).  Invocation was
offered by CM Jones followed by the Pledge of Allegiance led by Mayor Paige.  Mayor 
Paige established that a quorum was present. 

Wilbert Dean:  In 2007, the idea to revitalize and utilize Ellis Acres Memorial Park was presented to 
Town Council and was accepted and supported since that time.  The Town donated $5,000 to Ellis Acres 
for COVID-19 Relief Grant Funds from the C.A.R.E.S Act.  Mr. Dean expressed his sincere gratitude for 
the donation and support the Town has given since the inception of the plan to renovate the park.

Joi Goodman:  Minority Business Council:  Advocate for Minority Owned Businesses.  Mr. Goodman is
asking Council to help promote and encourage minority owned businesses to come to Dillwyn to open and operate businesses in Town.  

Minutes:    A motion was made by VM Moss to accept the Minutes as written and was seconded by CM 
Reams.  All others:  Aye.  The motion carried. 

TRANSPORTATION ENHANCEMENT PROJECT:  The project has been difficult.  Kathy Ranson at Cherry Lane, the entrance was changed from two car entrance to one car entrance.  Mrs. Ranson would like it changed back to the original configuration.   Attorney Snoddy will prepare the easement for the Ranson property.
Mr. Davis is not participating in the project.  Someone from Council needs to speak with him about the fence issue.  The fence was mistakenly taken down because the contractor assumed that there was an easement granted for work on this property, but that is not the case.  Mr. Davis has never stated that he would be participating in the project or grant any easement.  The contractor wants to know if the workers are allowed to go onto Mr. Davis’s property to fix the fencing to the original status.  VM Moss is going to set up a meeting with him. 

HOUSING:   Pre-bid and pre-construction meetings are scheduled for Thursday, November 12, 2020 at 11:00 a.m. and 1:00 p.m. respectively for the properties of Mary Moore and Alma Carter.

ZONING FOR RESIDENTIAL AND BUSINESS
Zoning and Residential:

Ordinances:  There are farm animals on Mitchell Avenue that residents are complaining are not properly penned.  The Mayor will send a letter to the property owners regarding this matter informing them of the ordinances for farm animals.  

PARK EVENTS


UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 
(discussion on items)

NEW BUSINESS: 
There is a property dispute between two residents of the Town.  The dispute is over property lines.  There seems to be some confusion as to which of the surveys is correct.  The Town has several properties that are in a similar situation.  Mr. Carmines is one of the residents that has this issue.  A portion of his driveway and house are on Town owned land.  He is willing to buy the property from the Town.  Mr. Chip Davis would like to purchase land owned by the Town that is next to his property.  VM Moss will speak with Mr. Davis regarding this matter. 

Christmas in America:  Central Virginia Christian School is hosting a drive through parade December 11, 12, and 13, 2020, from 6:00 to 8:00 p.m.  The parade route will be reversed from the customary route.  It will begin at Gilliam Motors or Seay Milling and Machinery, the usual stopping point for the parade, and go through Town down Main Street to the Christian School.    The businesses and Main Street residents will be asked and encouraged to decorate their places to participate.  

Gravel:  Town Hall rear entrance needs gravel put down.  VM Moss suggested contacting Luck Stone for larger gravel to have it last longer.  A motion was made by VM Moss to contact Luck Stone to get prices for the job.  The motion was seconded by CM Baker.  All others:  Aye.  The motion carried. 

Town Hall:  The hole in the ceiling needs to be fixed.  There also needs to be installed a handrail at the rear entrance.  

CM Baker received a call from a resident of Town regarding a new business that may be coming to Town.  The Council had no information regarding this matter.  

CM Jones passed a thank you along to CM Reams for helping her with passing out the COVID-19 PPE supplies to the streets that she was assigned. CM Jones was unable to complete this task and was grateful to CM Reams for his assistance. 

Announcements:  
 
[bookmark: _Hlk508198379]COMMITTEES:  
Finance – Linda Paige, Karen Sue Moss, Ossie J. Harris, III, James Tyree
Town Buildings/Grounds – James Tyree, Ossie J. Harris, III, Gilbert W. Reams
Planning Commission – Karen Sue Moss, James O’Bryant, Bill Carmines, Dennis Carney, Consultant, Joseph Patterson, Beverly Hudgins-King
Beautification – Gilbert Reams, Sandra Moss, Mark Brown, Tricia Taylor
Ordinance – Linda Paige, Tora Jones, Karen Sue Moss, Dennis Carney
Christmas Parade – Linda Paige, Diane Holman-James, Sarah Walker, Sharon Baker, Gilbert Reams
Community Service Workers – Linda Paige, RW Maxey
Halloween Event – Linda Paige, Sharon Baker, Gilbert W. Reams, James Tyree, Melissa Wallace, Buckingham Chamber of Commerce
Ad Hoc-Housing – Tora Jones, Todd Fortune, Dave Ottinger, Linda V. Paige
Housing Rehab Board – Dave Ottinger, William Fulton, Todd Fortune, Lafonia Thornton, Linda V. Paige, Donna McRae-Jones

Adjournment:  A motion was made by VM Moss to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by CM Reams.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:57 p.m.


Minutes scribed by:

Loretta C. Reams, Clerk
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